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The Blue Jay’s Perch: The Community Garden at Johns Hopkins Eastern 
 
By joining the Blue Jay’s Perch, all gardeners (whether JHU affiliates or community 
groups/members) agree to abide by these garden rules. They also recognize that the Garden 
Committee (made up of gardeners elected each year at the spring meeting) serves as the ruling 
body of the garden and can deny access to the garden to anyone they deem to be disruptive, 
non-compliant, or dangerous. All gardeners forfeit their right to sue Johns Hopkins or its 
affiliates over anything relating to the Blue Jay’s Perch.  

Garden Rules and Regulations Agreement 
 
The following rules have been established to help ensure that the garden is a secure and 
enjoyable place where all participants can garden and socialize peacefully in a neighborly 
manner. Should an issue arise not specifically covered by the below, the rules of common 
sense and respect for each person and the garden property stand. 
 
1. Each gardener is responsible for the maintenance and upkeep of their garden plot. Watering, 
weeding, harvesting, and any other garden related maintenance are all the responsibility of the 
gardener. All plants (community fruit trees excepted) must be kept under six feet tall and kept 
out of any other plots or pathways. 
 
2. Garden plots should be cared for at least once a week. It is the gardener's responsibility to 
notify the garden manager if he or she is not able to care for their plot in any given week. 
Gardeners may arrange for other gardeners to water their plots. If any plot remains unattended 
for more than three weeks, that plot is subject to reassignment.  
 
3. Each gardener plays a role in the overall maintenance and upkeep of the entire garden: 
community chores should be completed as assigned and the garden should be kept free of litter 
and debris. Each gardener agrees to participate in garden-wide group work days at least twice 
each year. 
 
4. The application of herbicides (weed killers) and pesticides to garden plots, pathways, or any 
part of the garden is prohibited. 
 
5. Gardeners may only grow and harvest fruit, vegetables, and flowers from their garden. Illegal 
plants are strictly prohibited. Fruit, vegetables, and flowers from the garden are for personal 
consumption or charity donation only. Per agreement with the Johns Hopkins University, sales 
of produce or flowers harvested from the Blue Jay’s Perch are strictly prohibited. 
 
6. Tools will be made available for use during the regularly scheduled work time each week. A 
limited number of tools, hoses and watering equipment will be available in the community 
garden tool shed for use during non-scheduled work times. Regularly scheduled work times will 
be posted on the garden bulletin board and the garden blog at: 
http://jhucommunitygarden.wordpress.com/garden-event-calendar/ 
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7. Each gardener will be given the code to the garden and the tool shed lock for access to tools 
and watering equipment. Keep garden gate and storage bin locked at all times and return all 
tools after use. Each gardener will alert the garden manager of broken or missing tools as soon 
as possible. The code to the lock should not be shared with anyone outside of those who have 
signed this agreement.   
 
8. Children (under 18) are welcome in the garden but must be accompanied by an adult and 
must be supervised at all times. Pets are not allowed in the garden at any time.  
 
9. Each gardener must complete a Release of all Claims form before any work in the garden can 
begin.  
 
10. Starting in 2013, assignment of garden plots will be awarded by a lottery system. Preference 
for next year's plots will be given to previous year's participants first.  
 
11. All gardeners must sign in themselves and any guests on the tool shed sign-in sheet EACH 
TIME they enter the garden. 
 
12. At the end of the growing season, gardeners are responsible for clearing their plot of all 
plant material and leaving the plot as they found it in the spring.  
 
13. Communal row gardeners are strongly encouraged to contribute to gardening activities on 
a regular basis (minimal one day per month between May-September). Students who are away 
for the months of May-August should notify the garden manager of their prolonged absence 
before summer break.  Failure to comply with this requirement will result in loss of harvest-
share privileges. 
 
14. Produce grown in communal rows can only be harvested on designated harvest days with 
multiple gardeners present. The produce is to be divided evenly between gardeners working 
together on that particular work day.  Harvest days and hours are posted on the garden blog at: 
http://jhucommunitygarden.wordpress.com/garden-event-calendar/ 
 
 
By signing below, I, _________________________________________, agree that I have read 
and understand the Rules and Regulations of the Blue Jay’s Perch: the Community Garden at 
Johns Hopkins Eastern. I further agree to abide by these rules and accept any disciplinary action 
from the Garden Committee.  
 
 
Signature: __________________________________________________ Date: _____________ 


